
North Wales Borough Human Relations Commission  
Meeting November 18, 2021 Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Commission members present were: Moira Blacksmith (Chair), Johanna Owings, Tim Clarke (Secretary), and 
Patricia Armstrong.  
 
No other North Wales Borough residents participated in the meeting.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Blacksmith at 7:03 PM EDT.  
 
Chair Blacksmith led The Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Public Comment: none 
 

1. The 2022 HRC budget letter draft was reviewed.  A motion was made by Moira Blacksmith to send the 
letter without revisions, a seconded by Tim Clarke, and carried 4-0.  

2. There was discussion of planning 2022 programming, with an aim of getting the work of the HRC 
known more widely and better understood.  An effort to coordinate with programming taking place in 
Borough parks was suggested.  Another suggestion was a film screening and talkback within the 
borough.  Another suggested program is a diversity fair that invites residents and businesses of the 
Borough to present.  Also a suggestion to seek partnership with schools within the NWB. 

3. HRC members stated intentions to follow development of the mayor’s plan to increase mental health 
awareness. 

4. A working meeting was suggested for January 2022 where a 2022 events calendar would be 
constructed, establishing tentative dates for tabling and other programming. 

5. It was decided to cancel the meeting that would occur on December 16th, 2021. 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Johanna Owings and seconded by Patricia Armstrong. The 
meeting was adjourned at 7:36 PM EST.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Tim Clarke, Secretary 
 
 


